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Background 

Surrounding Neighborhood 







Master Plan Consistency 



Other Mandatory Referral Uniform Standard Findings 
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Transportation Best Practices 



Environment 



Historic Preservation 

Parks Department 













SECTION 7 - COMMUNITY OUTREACH 

After Planning Staff accepted the Mandatory Referral for review, Montgomery Planning notified local 

civic and homeowner's associations and other interested parties of this proposal. As of the date of this 

report, no comments have been received by email or letter. 

MC DOT sent the 30% design plans for the new bridge to the Rustic Roads Advisory Committee (RRAC) 

on July 18, 2023; due to short notice, at their July 20 meeting the Committee asked their roadway 

engineering specialist to review the plans to discuss at a later meeting. MCDOT presented the 30% 

designs to the RRAC at their August 24, 2023, meeting, where the Committee objected to the proposed 

widening, but asked MC DOT to investigate the reasoning behind the widening and lengthening of the 

new bridge. On September 26, 2023, MCDOT provided responses to the Committee's concerns. MC DOT 

explained that the increase in bridge width is for safety reasons and the increase in length is to reduce 

the scouring susceptibility from Little Bennett Creek. The lengthened bridge would have presented 

even more safety concerns if the bridge deck were not widened because there would be an increased 

"pinch point" along the road at the bridge without additional width. The roadway is to be widened to 

20 feet at the bridge approaches, but this is consistent with the current roadway width at the extents 

of the project. The RRAC discussed the project at their meeting on September 28, 2023, where they 

supported increasing the width of the bridge. MCDOT sent the 60% designs to the Committee on 

December 4, 2023. The RRAC reviewed the 60% design on December 7, 2023, and supported the plans 

as proposed. 

The new design is of a larger scale than the existing bridge, but MCDOT appears to have made every 

effort to minimize the new bridge's size. The design of the bridge is similar to the existing bridge, 

which helps preserve the rustic character of the road. 

SECTION 8 - CONCLUSION 

Staff recommends transmittal of comments to MCDOT. 

With the recommendations cited above, the Mandatory Referral application for reconstruction of the 

Burnt Hill Bridge Over Little Bennet Creek, designated Mandatory Referral No. MR2025014, is 

consistent with the uses allowed by the Zone and does not conflict with recommendations of the 2006 

Damascus Master Plan or the 2023 Rustic Roads Functional Master Plan Update. Staff recommends 

approval of the Mandatory Referral with the recommendations at the beginning of the staff report. 

SECTION 9 - ATTACHMENTS 

Attachment A: Project Design Plans 

Attachment B: Forest Conservation Exemption Approval letter 

Attachment C: Stormwater Concept Approval letter 
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